
 

14 September 2016     Term 3     Week 9 

UPCOMING DATES 

TERM 3 

 

Week 9 

Thursday 15/09 (Pls note that this 
date was incorrectly listed as 
Friday in last week’s newsletter) 

Year 6 Excursion-A Diverse & 
Connected World” 

Friday 16/09 

9:00am Year 1 and Year 6 Mass 

6:00pm P&F Movie Night:”Zootopia” 

 

Week 10 

Monday 19/9 

Australian Girls Choir Visit 

Friday 23/9 

Stage 3 Touch Football Gala Day, 
Penrith Touch Fields, The 
Kingsway, St Marys 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 

School resumes for Term 4 on  
10 October 2016 

 

NOTES SENT HOME FRIDAY 
LAST WEEK AND THIS WEEK 

 Year 6 Graduation Mass & Dinner 

  Yr 5G Mrs Worsley Maternity 
Leave 

 Year 1 Star Card Reward 

 Year 5 Star Card Reward 

 Year 2 Star Card Reward 

 Australian Girls Choir Flyer for 
Girls Yrs 1-6 

School Contact Details  

School Principal: Mr Steven Jones         

9631 8442                          

OLMCWenty@parra.catholic.edu.au  

www.olmcwentworthville.catholic.edu.  

Parish Contact Details  

Parish Priest: Fr Paul Cahill OCarm           

9631 8302                         

ocarms@tpg.com.au 

www.olmcwenty.org.au                           

The Community of OLMC is  Safe and  Respectful 

Dear Parents 

We all know the special role parents play in a child’s life.  All you have to do is bring 
your child to school to know that you are not alone in your parenting role.  
Conversations with other parents will soon confirm that most parents are on a 
learning curve.  Even the so called “experienced parents” comment that they don’t 
have all the answers.  However, you can be sure that at some point during a 
conversation two important words will be mentioned: “At home…”  There is no area 
more important to a child than the home the child shares with a parent.  It’s not the 
size or material comforts that the home provides, it’s the nurturing and supporting 
environment that really matters. 

 

During His years of ministry, Jesus made use of the parables as a gentle, yet 
thought provoking way of teaching people.  One of the best known parables we hear 
as part of last week’s Gospel is the Prodigal Son, which is often used to illustrate 
God’s loving care and willingness to forgive.  Nowadays, it could very well be the 
parable of most relevance to modern day parents, for it is the parable of great hope.  
In the parable we find a parent broken-hearted to see a child take what he owns and 
leave home to pursue a lifestyle that is quite opposite to that of his family and having 
all the signs of leading to disaster and self destruction.  Even though there was a 
great disappointment, the parent never gives up hope for the child and is ready daily 
to accept the child back into the loving care of the family.  When the child did reach 
“rock bottom” and all seemed spoiled and lost, the thought of home was the sole ray 
of light in an otherwise dark future.   

 

The father rejoicing at his son’s return would have seemed a ridiculous folly. 
Because of his actions, the son completely shamed himself and his father. The 
father’s expected and justified response would have been to turn his back on his son 
and banish him forever. To welcome him back would have been unthinkable to 
Jesus’ audience. In an echo of God’s ridiculous and unbounded loving forgiveness, 
the father welcomes his son with open arms and reclaims him as his own. 

 

Events, which occur between a parent and children, need not be as dramatic as the 
parable.  However “events” do happen quite frequently on a smaller scale and 
differences can be aired quite strongly, especially as our children get older.  On 
some occasions, it can be very helpful to be partially deaf or blind and very helpful to 
have a resilient sense of humour.  Sometimes, we might have to accept what our 
children have to offer us, take it on board and gently reshape it with their assistance 
so that the outcome is a positive experience for both parties. 

 

Oh, the joy of parenthood!  Not easy but very rewarding! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Steven Jones 
Principal 



MERIT  CERTIFICATES 

NAME CLASS 

Annalise, George 

Arav, Amy 

KB                       

KG 

Kruti, Isabella 

Winona, Saadhana 

1B                       

1G 

Noah, Sue 

Clara, Marie-Jose 

2B                       

2G 

Anthony, Zara  

Tu, Chris 

3B                        

3G 

Sajeeth, Ashlee 

Marco, Leah 

4B                     

4G                                                       

Jenna, Georgia 

Ashlee, Sajeeth 

5B                        

5G 

Mark, Jayden 

Panshul, Marcus  

6B                        

6G                                                                                                                                                                     

Congratulations: Gold Award 

The following children have worked really hard towards 
receiving 75 Star Cards  

Aiza, Irene, Amogh, Emma, Eva, Saanvi, Devin, Rebecca, Amelia,  

Tiarna, Kayla, Ojas, Jac, Gabriel, Navya  

Congratulations: Opal Award 

The following children have worked really hard towards 
receiving  90 Star Cards 

Sue, Karl,  Alan, Tiana, Sanjana, Isabella, Deng, Rebecca , 
Meilan, Gabriel, Ashleya, Stella, Catherine  

CHILDREN’S SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 

Congratulations: Platinum Award                                                                             

The following children have worked really hard towards 
receiving  120 Star Cards 

Claudia, Georgette, Theresa, Rebecca, Alessandra, Logan, Erinn, 
Estelle, Michaela 

Congratulations: Principal’s Award                                                                            

The following child has worked really hard towards 
receiving  150 Star Cards 

 Jemma, Billy 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

SPOTLIGHT ON RE 

EARLY ARRIVAL 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION: Well done to all those families 

who have been faithfully meeting to share their experience of 

eucharist. Don’t forget that next week we have our hands-on 

workshops and you are welcome to come to whichever work-

shop is most convenient for you. The dates are: Wednesday 

21 September at 3:30pm, Thursday 22 September at 

3:30pm or Friday 23 September at 6:30pm. All sessions 

are in the Parish Centre. Just remember that all children 

must be accompanied by a parent or carer at all times. 

We ask that children wear full school uniform at all times and 
we ask for parents' support in ensuring appropriate haircuts…  

Girls… Shoulder length or longer hair must be tied back. No 
hair colouring is permitted. Hair ties, ribbons and headbands 
must be white, blue or school check. 

Boys… Neat and simple haircuts. No undercuts, number ones, 
rat tails, patterns shaved in including but not limited to lines, 
pony tails or hair colouring is permitted  

Please note the final decision is at the discretion of the 
principal. 

The Sports Uniform is worn on set sports day and sandshoes 
are to be worn only with the sports uniform. Children are to 
wear full school or full sports uniform, not a combination of 
both.  

Please ensure that all items of clothing are clearly labelled with 
your child’s name. 

Children will commence Term 4 in full summer uniform. 

Just a reminder that no child should be at school prior to 
8:30am as playground supervision does not commence until 
this time.  Recently there have been a number of students 
dropped off at 8am, 30 minutes before supervision.  

Just as children learn the names of rooms 
in their houses, the types of shops and 
the names of the items of clothing they 
wear; they should also be exposed to the 
names of objects in their Church and the 
vestments and vessels the priest wears. 
The best time to do this is when you take 
them to Mass. Some of the words they 

need to know are tabernacle, ambo, lectern, credence table, 
cruets, crucifix, presiders chair, chalice, ciborium, chasuble, 
and altar cloths. Of course there are many more Church 
words that you can introduce and teach your child. 

ICAS English Competition 
 
This week the children who participated in The ICAS English Competition in August received their 
certificates and results. This competition is a challenging one that requires the children to read a variety of 
texts and answer questions about them. There were 58 children who entered the competition with half of 
the children receiving an award. A High Distinction was awarded to Aurelia. Distinctions were awarded 

to Disha, Matilda, Panshul, Cheyenne and Sarah. Credits were awarded to Marisol, Gevin, Thomas, Georgia, Rebecca, Sacha, 
Claudia,  Maya, Rachelle, Aiza, Lara, Francis, Naveena and Sebastian. Merits were awarded to Claudia, Shuban, Jared, Shane, 
Jordan, Tiana, Sakshi, Marcus and Raizelle. Congratulations to all children who participated in this competition. 
 



This column is compiled by P&F Communications. If you have any queries or 
wish to contribute, please email olmcwenty@parra.catholic.edu.au and attention 
it to P&F Communications. 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS 

The end of the term is coming. It’s important for children and 
parents to check that there are no stray library books or class 
readers hidden in bags, bookshelves or behind cupboards. 
The children will be able to borrow books for the holidays but 
we ask that all outstanding books are returned to the school 
library or class teacher. 

LIBRARY NEWS 

OLD STYLE UNIFORM SALE  

 

This week we have limited  boyõs summer 
shirts and shorts (no size 8) available at 

drastically reduced prices.  

 

These items can still be worn until the 
end of 2017. No refunds or exchanges on 

any of this stock. Contact the office for 
further information.   

                                                          
Hurry stock wonõt last!! Donõt miss out! 

 

Payment can be made by cash or credit 
card only.  

AUSTRALIAN GIRLS CHOIR 

An apology to Markos Azer of 2G who won our 7th Prize in the 
Fathers’ Day raffle.  Due to an editing error he was cut off the 
list. Markos won the $30 Masters Voucher. 
 
P&F Outdoor Movie Night 16 September 
Sponsored By The OLMC Netball Club 
 
P&F’s outdoor movie night is this Friday 16 September at 
6pm in the Smith Street playground. We are excited to be 
watching Zootopia on the big screen under the stars!! You 
can still return your meal offer tomorrow if you have not done 
so already. We look forward to seeing everyone there. Thank 
you so much to the OLMC Netball club for sponsoring this 
event. 
 
 

 

Music Showcase 
Congratulations to the children who are members of the 
school band on their fantastic showcase last night. You are 
to be commended not only on your musical talent, but on 
your courage to get up and perform in front of a group. Well 
done to you all. 
 
Thanks also to Mrs Ciccarelli who teaches our children their 
instruments and coordinates the band for her time and 
patience. 
 
Next Fete Meeting 21 September  
The next meeting has been scheduled for Wednesday 21 
September 7pm in the Parish Centre. Please come along 
and find out more about our 2017 fete. 
 
As you may know by now, our fete has been scheduled for 
Friday 24 March 2017. 
 
This is our major fundraising event and we are calling on 
anyone who is able to help by:   

 taking up a role either on the fete organising committee or 

as a stall coordinator.  

 donating raffle and chocolate wheel prizes or vouchers 

 volunteering during the fete, even if it is for an hour.    

 
The role of a stall coordinator is an important one. We need 

someone to take responsibility for the stall on fete day and 

organise the people who have volunteered to help. All of the 

stock for your stall would be provided and you will be 

supported in your role by the fete committee and the fete 

coordinator. You may like to even job share the position with 

a friend or two. 

We are looking for coordinators for the following stalls: 

 Fruit salad marquee 

 Drinks and snow cones 

 Sippah Milk booth 

 Trash & Treasure 

 Dunk Tank 

 Pick-a-number bottle stall 

 Cup cake decorating 

 Children’s beauty parlour 

 
If you can help in any way, we would love to hear from you. 
Please email us at olmcfete@gmail.com. 
 
Calling All Our Family Businesses To Sponsor Our Fete 
2017  
Our fete committee is calling all businesses in our 
community, particularly those owned by our families to 
contact us if they are interested in supporting our Fete 2017, 
either by donating products, vouchers or by sponsoring 
through a monetary contribution. 
 
We are seeking donations for the major raffle, as well as our 
chocolate wheel and we would greatly appreciate any gift 
certificates and/or new products that you may be able to 
provide.  Alternatively, you may prefer to sponsor in return 
for some great advertising. 
 

A flyer about this will be sent home with the girls from Year 1 
to Year 6 about a workshop being held at school for the Aus-
tralian Girls Choir. A representative from the Australian Girls 
Choir will be visiting our school on Monday 19 of September 
to assess girls who may be interested in joining the choir. If 
you would like your daughter to participate in this workshop 
please return the permission slips to the school office by the 
morning of Monday 19 September. 
 

mailto:olmcfete@gmail.com



